
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Marco Island, Florida 

Request for Proposals #2025-044 
 

Request for Proposals (RFP) related to the best value technology methods to improve water 
quality and/or increase dissolved oxygen in the Marco Island waterways (canals). 
 

September 23, 2025 
 
Respondents should list projected performance benefits as well as economic parameters including capital 
and operating costs and other benefits and concerns associated with the implementation of technology 
to improve water quality and/or increase dissolved oxygen in the Marco Island waterways. 
 
The city has 70 miles of canal waterways.  The canals vary in width from 65 ft. to 700 ft and in depth from 
6 ft. to over 20 ft. depending on tides.  Many canals are dead-ends on one end but all connect to the Gulf 
of Mexico on the other end.  Some canals are connected by bays. 
 
The proposed technology should be scalable and be able to be deployed initially as a pilot project for 
evaluation on larger scale deployments.  The proposals should include the details of the pilot project 
including proposed equipment, scope, machinery (if applicable), materials, chemicals (if applicable), 
performance measures, permitting requirements, costs, life expectancy, and restoration upon completion.   
 
The following documents regarding canal water quality were commissioned by the city: 

1. “Marco Island Nutrient Source Evaluation Project Final Report” – September 2021, prepared by 
Environmental Research and Design, Inc. (ERD) 
https://www.cityofmarcoisland.com/sites/default/files/fileattachments/public_works/page/806
01/marco_island_final_report_-_september_2021.pdf 

 
2. “Limited Technical Review of Marco Island Nutrient Source [Evaluation] Project [Final] Report” – 

July 2022, prepared by Jacobs Solutions, Inc. 
https://www.cityofmarcoisland.com/sites/default/files/fileattachments/public_works/page/769
51/tm1_limited_technical_review_of_2021_marco_island_nutrient_source_project_report_071
22022.pdf 

 
Interested parties should submit their responses to Stephen Disantis, Purchasing & Risk Manager, City of 
Marco Island, 50 Bald Eagle, Marco Island, Florida, 34145, or via email to 
SDisantis@cityofmarcoisland.com. The deadline for submissions is October 24, 2025 at Noon.  
Respondents should be aware that submittals in Florida become a matter of public record upon receipt. 
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